DEPARTMENT OF HISTORY

February 10, 1986

T. C. Price Zimmermann Vice President for Academic Affairs/ Dean of the Faculty Davidson College Davidson, NC 28036

Dear Price,

This is simply to acknowledge your letter and to thank you once again for your strong and sympathetic letter of recommendation in my behalf.

I would very much appreciate it if you kept the letter on file, which you or your successor could send out. Also, I would be very grateful to have a copy myself addressed "to whom it may concern," even though I will probably just lock it away in my files. I will encourage prospective employers to write directly to you (or your office) for a reference, because, I agree, a personal letter from you is far more effective.

Again, my sincere thanks.

Warm regards,